
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Central Mississippi Planning and Development District Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) is 
announcing a “Call for Projects” for consideration of funding for Transportation Alternatives (TA) projects 
available to eligible applicants. 
 

Available Funds: 
 
Funding is being made available to the MPO through the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA). The 
amount of federal funding available is $7,000,000. 
 
Evaluation Criteria & Application Document: 
 
All proposals seeking funding will be evaluated and prioritized according to the adopted Project Submittal 
Guidelines. Blank applications can be obtained by contacting MPO staff or visiting the MPO’s website, 
www.cmpdd.org/transportation-alternatives-program-tap/.  
 
Submission Instructions: 
 
Submit one (1) original proposal with one (1) copy of all required documentation in a sealed envelope.  Each 
proposal should be typed on letter size paper bound in a three-prong folder or three-ring binder.  All 
proposals must include the following: 
 

• Cover letter from the principal elected official or chief executive  
• Completed application 
• An appendix containing all required attachments such as matching funds resolution, project map, 

detailed project budget, project readiness supporting documentation, and any additional 
documentation that helps support the project  

 
All proposals must be received by the Central Mississippi Planning and Development District (CMPDD) 
through mail or hand-delivery by 4:30 P.M., Tuesday, September 30, 2025.  All applications received after 
the deadline will be rejected. 
 

Postal Mail / Delivery Address: 
Attention:  Scott Burge 
Central MS Planning and Development District 
1020 Centre Pointe Boulevard 
Pearl, MS 39208 

 
 

Questions: 
 
For questions regarding the application process please contact MPO staff at 
601-981-1511 or contact Scott Burge at sburge@cmpdd.org.  
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